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Serious Rule breach sees 10-year penalty imposed by GWIC 
The Greyhound Welfare & Integrity Commission (GWIC) has confirmed its commitment to protecting the 
reputation that greyhound racing has worked hard to build over recent years, with a decision to impose a 
10-year disqualification upon a participant who was found in breach of the luring and baiting Rules. 
Chief Executive Officer, Steve Griffin, said the decision has affirmed GWIC’s zero tolerance for conduct 
where participants are found in possession of any animal that is capable of being used as a lure under Rule 
86B of the Greyhound Racing Rules. 
“While matters like this are very rare in the greyhound racing industry, GWIC will continue to protect the 
welfare of greyhounds and the integrity of the sport with a firm but fair regulatory approach,” Mr Griffin said. 
“This disqualification is amongst the highest periods of disqualification imposed by GWIC, which is a 
reflection on both the severity of the rule breach and how seriously we take our role in protecting the 
welfare and integrity of the industry." 
“The independent Racing Appeals Tribunal has upheld GWIC’s decision at a recent hearing, proving that 
this was an extremely serious matter that was dealt with appropriately.” 
The recent decision is a reminder that possessing animals or animal carcasses that are capable of being 
used as a lure, including rabbits, at their training premises will be met with significant periods of 
disqualification. The seriousness of breaches of this rule is reflected by the minimum mandatory period of a 
10-year disqualification if found guilty. 
“After significant adversity, this industry has pulled together and worked hard to build a professional 
reputation with some of the highest animal welfare standards in the country,” Mr Griffin said. 
“I commend all within the industry who continue to do the right thing. GWIC will continue to work with them 
to protect the integrity of the sport and ensure anyone who chooses to risk that is penalised appropriately.” 
For more information on the Greyhound Racing Rules and GWIC policies 
visit www.gwic.nsw.gov.au/integrity/rulesandpolicies 
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